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proper folding or through the use of en-
velopes. 

(h) Binding. The Statement of Record 
shall be bound with the Property Re-
port portion on top, including any doc-
uments which may be required to be 
attached when delivered to the pur-
chaser, followed by the Additional In-
formation and Documentation portion. 

(i) Advertising and promotional mate-
rial. No advertising, or promotional 
material or statements which are self- 
serving on behalf of the developer or 
owner may be included in the State-
ment of Record or resulting Property 
Report. 

(j) Additional information. (1) In addi-
tion to the information expressly re-
quired to be stated in the Statement of 
Record, there shall be added, and the 
Director may require, such further ma-
terial information, documentation and 
certification as may be necessary in 
the public interest and for the protec-
tion of purchasers or necessary in order 
to make the statements not misleading 
in the light of circumstances under 
which they are made. 

(2) The instructions are not all inclu-
sive. The developer shall include any 
other facts which would have a bearing 
upon the use by the purchaser of any of 
the facilities, services or amenities; 
which would cause or result in addi-
tional expenses to the purchaser; which 
would have an effect upon the use and 
enjoyment of the lot by the purchaser 
for the purpose for which it is sold or 
which would adversely affect the value 
of the lot. 

(k) Modification of format or content. 
The Director may require or permit 
modification to the content and format 
of the Property Report to include addi-
tional information, to modify or omit 
required information, or to change the 
sequence or position of information 
when such changes are deemed to be in 
the public interest or for the protec-
tion of purchasers. 

(l) Required documentation. Where the 
documentation required by the State-
ment of Record cannot be obtained, the 
Director may permit the best available 
alternative documentation to be sub-
stituted. 

(m) Final version of property report. On 
the date that a Statement of Record 
becomes effective, the Property Report 

portion shall become the Property Re-
port for the subject subdivision. The 
version of the Property Report deliv-
ered to prospective lot purchasers shall 
be verbatim to that found effective by 
the Director and shall have no covers, 
pictures, emblems, logograms or iden-
tifying insignia other than as required 
by these regulations. It shall meet the 
same standards as to grade of paper, 
type size, margins, style and color of 
print as those set herein for the State-
ment of Record, except where required 
otherwise by these regulations. How-
ever, the date of typing or preparation 
of the pages and the ILSRP number 
shall not appear in the final version. If 
the final version of the Property Re-
port is commercially printed, or 
photocopied by a process which results 
in a commercial printing quality, and 
is bound on the left side, both sides of 
the pages may be used for printed ma-
terial. If it is typed or photocopied by 
a process which does not result in a 
clear and legible product on both sides 
of the page or is bound at the top, 
printing shall be done on only one side 
of the page. Three copies of the final 
version of the Property Report, in the 
exact form in which it is delivered to 
prospective lot purchasers, shall be 
sent to ILSRP Office within 20 days of 
the date on which the Statement of 
Record, amendment, or consolidation 
is allowed to become effective by the 
Director. If a Property Report in a for-
eign language is used as required by 
§ 1011.25(g), three copies of that Prop-
erty Report together with copies of the 
translated documents shall be fur-
nished the Director within 20 days of 
the date on which the advertising is 
first used. A Property Report prepared 
pursuant to these regulations shall not 
be distributed to potential lot pur-
chasers until after the Statement of 
Record of which it is a part or any 
amendment to that Statement of 
Record has been made effective by the 
Director. 

§ 1010.103 Developer obligated im-
provements. 

(a) If the developer represents either 
orally or in writing that it will provide 
or complete roads or facilities for 
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water, sewer, gas, electricity or rec-
reational amenities, it must be con-
tractually obligated to do so (see 
§ 1011.15(f)), and the obligation shall be 
clearly stated in the Property Report. 
While the developer may disclose rel-
evant facts about completion, the obli-
gation to complete cannot be condi-
tioned, other than as provided for in 
§ 1011.15(f), and an estimated comple-
tion date (month and year) must be 
stated in the Property Report. How-
ever, a developer that has only ten-
tative plans to complete may so state 
in the Property Report, provided that 
the statement clearly identifies condi-
tions to which the completion of the 
facilities are subject and states that 
there are no guarantees the facilities 
will be completed. 

(b) If a party other than the devel-
oper is responsible for providing or 
completing roads or facilities for 
water, sewer, gas, electricity or rec-
reational amenities, that entity shall 
be clearly identified in the Property 
Report under the categories described 
in § 1010.110, § 1010.111 or § 1010.114, as ap-
plicable. A statement shall be included 
in the proper section of the Property 
Report that the developer is not re-
sponsible for providing or completing 
the facility or amenity and can give no 
assurance that it will be completed or 
available for use. 

§ 1010.104 [Reserved] 

§ 1010.105 Cover page. 
The cover page of the Property Re-

port shall be prepared in accordance 
with the following directions: 

(a) The margins shall be at least 1 
inch. 

(b) The next 3 inches shall contain a 
warning, centered, in 1⁄2 inch capital 
letters in red type with 1⁄4 inch space 
between the lines which reads as fol-
lows: ‘‘READ THIS PROPERTY RE-
PORT BEFORE SIGNING ANY-
THING’’. 

(c) The remainder of the page shall 
contain the language set forth in sec-
tion X of the appendix to this part: 
Language for Warning on Cover Page of 
Property Report beginning 1⁄4-inch 
below the last line of the warning. 

(d)(1) If the purchaser is entitled to a 
longer revocation period by operation 

of state law, that period becomes the 
Federal revocation period and the 
Cover Page must reflect the require-
ments of the longer period, rather than 
the seven days. 

(2)(i) If a deed is not delivered within 
180 days of the signing of the contract 
or agreement of sale or unless certain 
provisions are included in the contract 
or agreement, the purchaser is entitled 
to cancel the contract within two years 
from the date of signing the contract 
or agreement. 

(ii) The deed must be a warranty 
deed, or where such a deed is not com-
monly used, a similar deed legally ac-
ceptable in the jurisdiction where the 
lot is located. The deed must be free 
and clear of liens and encumbrances. 

(iii) The contract provisions are: 
(A) A legally sufficient and record-

able lot description; and 
(B) A provision that the seller will 

give the purchaser written notification 
of purchaser’s default or breach of con-
tract and the opportunity to have at 
least 20 days from the receipt of notice 
to correct the default or breach; and 

(C) A provision that, if the purchaser 
loses rights and interest in the lot be-
cause of the purchaser’s default or 
breach of contract after 15% of the pur-
chase price, exclusive of interest, has 
been paid, the seller shall refund to the 
purchaser any amount which remains 
from the payments made after sub-
tracting 15% of the purchase price, ex-
clusive of interest, or the amount of 
the seller’s actual damages, whichever 
is the greater. 

(iv) If a deed is not delivered within 
180 days of the signing of the contract 
or if the necessary provisions are not 
included in the contract, the following 
statement shall be used in place of any 
other rescission language: ‘‘Under Fed-
eral law you may cancel your contract 
or agreement of sale any time within 
two years from the date of signing.’’ 

(e) At the time of submission, the de-
veloper may indicate its intention to 
comply with the red printing by an il-
lustration or by a statement to that ef-
fect. 

(f) The ‘‘Date of This Report’’ shall 
be the date on which the Director al-
lows the Statement of Record to be-
come effective and shall not be entered 
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